

April 30, 2021

Hon. Doug Ford, Premier Room 281 Legislative Building, Queen's Park Toronto, ON M7A 1A1

Sent via email: premier@ontario.ca

Dear Premier Ford.

Please be advised that at the Brantford City Council Meeting held April 27, 2021, the following resolution was adopted:

Request - Province of Ontario withdraws its prohibition on golfing and any other outdoor recreational activities

WHEREAS COVID-19 restrictions have had significant impacts; and

WHEREAS many forms of socializing, recreation and sport have been curtailed; and

WHEREAS the game of golf can be enjoyed while maintaining proper social distancing;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT The Corporation of The City of Brantford recommends:

- A. THAT The Province of Ontario withdraws its prohibition on golfing and any other outdoor recreational activities which can be enjoyed while maintaining proper social distancing; and
- B. THAT the City Clerk BE DIRECTED to forward a copy of this resolution to the Premier of Ontario; Will Bouma, MPP, Brantford-Brant, the Association of Municipalities of Ontario, Ontario Big City Mayors; and the list of other Municipalities in Ontario.

Yours truly,

Tanya Daniels City Clerk

tdaniels@brantford.ca

CC MPP Will Bouma. Brantford-Brant Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) Ontario Big City Mayors All Ontario Municipalities

www.brantford.ca